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Newsletter 
Stephens City 

The Town Newsletter is published 

by the Town Government of        

Stephens City for its citizens; to  

inform, to apprise, and to clarify the 

issues and undertakings before the 

Town Government. Citizen feedback 

is encouraged. Contact the Town 

Office at 1033 Locust Street      

weekdays between the hours of 

8:30a.m. and 5:00 p.m. or by mail: 

P.O. Box 250, Stephens City, VA 

22655 

Phone: 869-3087    

Fax: 869-6166  

Police: 868-1012    

Website: 

www.stephenscity.vi.virginia.gov  

NEWTOWN LOCAL  

MARKET 

The Newtown Local Market is up 

and running again this year. It is lo-

cated across Fairfax Street from   

Trinity Lutheran Church every Satur-

day from 8 am until 11 am from now 

until October.  Featured vendors have 

locally grown produce, farm fresh 

eggs, jams and jellies, plants, hand 

crafted items, baked goods, and so 

much more!!   

See you  Saturday!!! 

this issue 
School and Pedestrian Safety   

P.1 

Retiring Mayor’s Message 
P.1 

From Town Manager’s Desk  P.2 

Veteran’s Memorial  P.2 

Police Department Notices P.3 

Important Notice to Water and 

Sewer Customers 

P.4 

From the Mayor’s Office…. 

Stephens City Citizens, 

Before leaving for Smith Mountain Lake, I 

wanted to thank you for allowing me to 

serve you for the past thirty-four years.  I 

appreciate all the support that you have 

given me.  Stephens City will always be 

close in my heart.  I will miss you all. 

 

Fondly, your Mayor 

Joy Shull– Gellner  

 
Schools are back in Session! 

The Stephens City Police Department would like to remind you to be alert and safe as 

our schools head back into session. Here are a few reminders: 

State law requires the driver of a motor vehicle to stop when approaching a School 

bus from “any” direction that has stopped for the purpose of taking on or             

discharging students. 

If the red lights are flashing and the stop sign is “out”, then you are required to 

stop. 

Stephens City Police Department will be out on patrol and will charge drivers with 

reckless driving for not stopping for a stopped school bus. 

Also, as a reminder State Law requires the driver of any motor vehicle on any street or 

highway to yield the right-of–way to any pedestrian at any clearly marked crosswalk. 
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Veterans’ Memorial  

Update 

 The Town of Stephens City and the 

Recreation Committee are continu-

ing work on the Veterans’ Memo-

rial.  The groundbreaking ceremony 

was held June 6 and was well at-

tended.  The building permit has 

been issued and after the required 

pre-construction meeting with the 

building official, construction of 

footers can begin. As you know this 

will be a memorial that honors all 

who served and are currently serving 

in any  of the five branches of the 

military: Army, Navy, Marines, U.S. 

Coast Guard and Air Force.  Brick 

sponsorships and business or organi-

zation sponsorships continue to be 

received and the response is gratify-

ing.  For more information please 

contact the Town Office or 

download information and donation 

forms from the Town website.Your 

contribution would be greatly appre-

ciated and can be sent to : 

Town of Stephens City,                 

P.O. Box 250,                          

Stephens City, VA  22655            

Attn: Mike Kehoe, Town Manager 

From the Town  

Manager’s Desk... 

TOWN OFFICE CLOSED  

on Monday,                        

September 1, 2014 

in honor of  

Labor Day 

and 

on Monday, October 13, 2014   

in honor of  

Columbus Day 

Town Office will re-open on 

Tuesday at 8:30am 

Times Are A-Changin’ 

Past Mayor and long-term Council member 

Joy Shull-Gellner resigned from her post on 

July 31st and moved to Smith Mountain 

Lake. We wish Joy the best at her new home 

and thank her for her many years of service 

and in particular her leadership on water and 

sewer issues as Chair of that committee. 

The Town Council will be appointing an 

interim Mayor to fill the vacancy in that of-

fice in September.  In November town elec-

tions will be taking place for the Mayor’s 

seat and three Council seats. The interim 

Mayor will serve in that capacity until the 

end of December.  

Also in September, the Town Council will 

appoint a new Assistant Town Manager from 

applications submitted for that position ear-

lier this summer. That position has been va-

cant since Brian Henshaw left in May 2013. 

“The Palace Bar” by Mort Kuntzler—print signed and framed 

RAFFLE TICKETS STILL AVAILABLE—$5.00 PER TICKET (3 FOR $10.00) 

Donated by Kevin Bowers to benefit the Veterans’ Memorial 

Drawing to be held on November 11, 2014 ~  Call the Town Office for information 

  It is anticipated  that the new person will 

move into my position as Town Manager 

once I retire at the end of this fiscal year in 

June 2015. 

Dianne MacMillan, our veteran Town Clerk 

will also be retiring in December 2014. 

So as you can see there are many changes in 

Council and staff taking place within the 

next few months at a time when there are 

many important matters pending before the 

town.  Re-negotiating water and sewer ser-

vice with Frederick County Sanitation Au-

thority, replacement and extensions of old 

water and sewer lines and sidewalks, restor-

ing the old school property and certainly, 

most important is attracting new businesses 

into the Town are some of the issues. 

But change will also bring new opportuni-

ties.  The Town has been around for 250 

years and more and will continue to be a 

good place for people to live and prosper. 

 

Mike Kehoe                        

Town Manager 
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September 22 - September 27  

   ñSherando Spirit Weekò 

 Thursday, September 25th  

 Homecoming Parade on Main Street at 6:30 pm, 

    Stephens City  

  Bonfire Rally at the Newtown Commons  

 Friday, September 26th  

  Homecoming Game, 7pm at Sherando  

 

Newtown Heritage       

Festival                     

Collectibles  

There are still a few 

2014 butter crocks 

available for purchase 

at the Town Office as 

well as some collecti-

bles from prior years.  

The prior yearsô pottery 

can be yours at            

discounted prices.  Stop 

by the Town Office to 

see what is left in stock 

and which one of these 

would complete your 

collection.  These 

pieces also make         

beautiful gifts . 

Trick or Treating will be on Halloween Night, Friday, October 31st. The 

children may go door to door from 5:30 p.m. to 8:30 p.m. within the Town 

limits.  If you do not wish to participate in the trick or treating, please leave 

your outside lights off. 

There will be police patrol and please impress upon your children, if there is no 

light on, do not go to the door. 

Be sure the children have on light colored clothing and carry a flashlight or 

something bright that can be seen from vehicles. 

Let’s make this year another safe and problem free Halloween! 

Chief, Charles Bockey 

AUTO DECALS REQUIRED 

      If you live inside the Town of 

Stephens City your vehicle must 

display a Town of Stephens City 

decal.  You have 30 days after 

moving into a new jurisdiction to 

register your vehicle with the   

Virginia DMV.  The Stephens City  

Police are authorized to ticket any 

vehicle that does not display a 

decal.  The fine is $30.00 for each  

infraction and will continue until 

the decal is purchased or           

displayed.  The current decal is red 

and is permanent so it does not 

need to be replaced each year. 

FROM THE STEPHENS CITY POLICE DEPARTMENT  

This is a reminder to all residents that trash 

and recycle containers should not be placed 

on the curb any earlier than 4 pm on the day 

before collection which is currently Wednes-

day.  It has been noticed that a number of 

residents have been placing their trash out 

before 4pm. We have sent notices to some  

 but would like to stop this practice before it be-

comes too much of an issue.  Piles of trash and 

large objects like furniture make areas of the 

Town unattractive and encourage vermin.  Trash 

is also required to be placed in containers per 

Town Ordinance.  Bags placed on the curb only 

invite stray dogs and wild animals to tear open  

bags allowing trash to be spread throughout 

the neighborhoods.   These rules are for the 

health and welfare of the citizens of the Town 

and can and will be enforced.  Habitual offend-

ers will be contacted by the Police Department 

and continued violations will be subject to 

fines.  Please obey these rules. 

TRASH REGULATIONS NOTICE 
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Town Calendar of Events  

September 2014  

Sept.  1 Labor Day ð Town Office Closed       

Sept 2 Town Council at 7:30 pm                   

Sept.  9 Personnel Committee 5:00pm                

Sept 16 Historic Preservation at 5:00 pm            

Sept 17 Public Works Committee at 4:30 pm         

  Water/Sewer Committee at 5:30 pm      

Sept 18 Newtown Heritage Festival Comm 7:00 pm  

Sept. 22 Parks and Recreation Comm at 5:00pm   

Sept 24 Finance Committee at 5:00 pm  

Sept. 25 Public Safety at 7:00 pm                            

Sept 29 Last Day to Pay Water/Sewer Bill  

  Without Penalty                                    

Sept  30 Planning Commission at 7:30 pm  

Sept  30 Penalties added to Water/Sewer Bills  

* All meetings subject to change without notice w/               

 the exception of the Town Council meeting.  

         

October 2014  

Oct 6 Water Shut Off Date  

Oct.  7 Town Council Meeting at 7:30pm .  

Oct 13 Columbus Day ñTown Office Closed    

Oct 14 Personnel Committee at 5:00 pm  

Oct 15 Public Works Committee at 4:30 pm            

  Water/Sewer Committee at 5:30 pm             

Oct 17  Newtown Heritage Festival Committee 

  at 7:00 pm  

Oct 21 Historic Preservation Comm at 5:00 pm  

Oct. 22 Finance Committee at 5:00pm  

Oct. 23 Public Safety at 7:00pm  

Oct. 27 Parks & Recreation Committee at 5:00pm  

Oct.  28 Planning Commission at 7:30 pm  

 

WATER AND SEWER BILLING 

Water and sewer bills for the bimonthly billing 
period ended on August 26, 2014and are due 
upon receipt. 
 
On Tuesday, September 30, 2014 a 10% penalty 
will be added.  On Monday, October 6, 2014  
service will be discontinued for delinquency.  An 
administrative fee of $25 plus the full amount of 
the bill must be paid before service can be re-
stored. 
 
Just a reminder that for your convenience a 
night drop is available at the Town Office for 
dropping off check or money order payments.  
tŀȅƳŜƴǘǎ Ŏŀƴ ŀƭǎƻ ōŜ ƳŀŘŜ ƻƴƭƛƴŜ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ¢ƻǿƴΩǎ 
website. 
 
It is important to note that if you pay your bill 
online after midnight the day it is due, it will not 

be posted until two business days later.  This 
means that the bill will be subject to additional 
penalties and/or shut off, if you use on line pay-
ment at the end of the billing period.  The town 
does not accept payments over the telephone. 
 
Water/Sewer bills can be paid using  Visa, Master-
card or Discover (at the office).  If you pay a bill 
online after the due date, you will still be responsi-
ble for the 10% penalty and if the bill is paid after 
the shut-off date, the $25 administrative fee will 
need to be paid as well, 
prior to reconnection. 
 
DO NOT PUT CASH IN 
THE DROP BOX! 


